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Series - Manifestation of Aurora - Part VII

Through the integration brought about by a meeting between the Light-Community of Aurora, the
local community and the public institutions, a project must be proposed for the improvement of the
entries and the roads to the Marian Center of Aurora, something that will also benefit the other
inhabitants of the area, keeping in mind the important task of spiritual support that this Center
currently fulfills.

For that reason, given the needs of this time, the improvements of the entries and in the roads of the
area will help to better include the Marian Center of Aurora in the local and spiritual scope of the
region.

This project of improvement of the roads will also require a better channeling of the water, as well
as a reinforcement of the structures of the bridges and the rest of the elements to bring greater order
to the region.

The improvements of the roads will also require that the collaborators in the Work be more present
in Aurora, with the intention of being able to carry forward some periods of work in the cleaning of
the roads and of the entries that lead to the Marian Center.

For this, it will be necessary to organize a schedule of meetings among all the collaborators of
Uruguay, of Argentina, of Paraguay and of Brazil so that they may give the first impulse,
demonstrating to the population of the area that it is possible to improve the conditions and quality
of life by maintaining a balanced relationship with the ecosystem.

This basic organization will stimulate the population to give of themselves, in service, to maintain
the spaces in harmony where they frequently live. For this, they may offer their own work tools to
collaborate in the improvements to the roads.

It will be necessary to remain firm of purpose so that these goals may be achieved and do not
remain unresolved. For this reason, it will be important that the coordinators of the areas of the
Light-Community of Aurora bring a local and regional assembly together with the city organisms,
with the intention that the region of San Mauricio be considered a space that needs a better
territorial organization, and thus, it may be contemplated as a region with international activity,
given the presence of the pilgrims.

I thank you for keeping My Words in your heart!

Who blesses you,

Your Master, Christ Jesus


